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MEDIA STATEMENT 

 

Judicial Service Commission welcomes the appointment of the Chief Justice 

 

 

1. The Judicial Service Commission notes and welcomes the announcement by 

President Ramaphosa of his decision to appoint Deputy Chief Justice Raymond 

Zondo as the Chief Justice of South Africa with effect from 01 April 2022.   

 

2. The JSC extends its congratulations and best wishes to Deputy Chief Justice 

Zondo. 

 

3. The JSC further notes and welcomes the President’s intention to nominate 

President Mandisa Maya for the position of Deputy Chief Justice once that 

position becomes vacant. 

 

4. The JSC also wishes to extend its congratulations and best wishes to President 

Maya regarding this process. 
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